SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING
DECEMBER 13, 1999

President Eline called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the following
Councilors present: Ms. Giles, Mr. Woodward, Mr. Andrews, Mr. Streeter, Mr.
Monahan, Mrs. Gustafson and Mayor Troxell. Staff present included: Manager Sterner,
Secretary Stull and Solicitor Eastman.

Straban Township Supervisors Roy Thomas, Michael Spangler and John Hull were
in attendance and officially opened a special meeting of the Straban Township Supervisors.

Freedom Township Supervisors Sam Brewer and Richard Varnish, accompanied
by Township Secretary Joyce Shindeldecker, were in attendance and officially opened a
special meeting of the Freedom Township Supervisors.

The purpose of the Special Meeting for each of the three governing bodies was to
receive and open bids for curbside collection and disposal of refuse and recyclables in
Gettysburg, Freedom and Straban Townships.

Representing the press were Beth Kanagy of the Gettysburg Times and Tammie
Gitt of the Evening Sun.

Others in attendance included Bicky Redman, Adams County Solid Waste
Department, David Claghorn, York Waste Disposal and Tom Stang and Lloyd Benchoff,
Waste Management.

With all three municipalities in open special meeting, the sealed bids were opened
and read by Manager Sterner and Bicky Redman. Bids were received from York Waste
Disposal, Inc., IESI PA Corporation and Waste Management of Pennsylvania, Inc. See
attached proposals for breakdown of prices. Manager Sterner and Bicky Redman retired
to another room with the township supervisors to review the bids.

Gettysburg Borough Council adjourned at 7:30 PM to open its regular meeting.
Straban and Freedom Townships recessed their special meetings at 7:30 PM to examine
the various bids with Mr. Sterner and Ms. Redman. Note that the two townships reopened
later during the normal Council meeting.

Respectfully submitted,
Sona 2. bl
Sara L. Stull

Borough Secretary



